
LUDLOW SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING  
MINUTES 

 
October 28, 2021 

 
Mayor Josh Boone called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  Laurie Sparks called the roll, which showed the following council members 
present:  Steve Chapman, Tiffany Grider, Brie Banks, Chris Wright, Vanetta Davis, and Julie 
Terry Navarre.  
 
ALSO ATTENDING:  City Clerk Laurie Sparks, City Attorney Todd McMurtry 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
First Reading of Ordinance 2021-12 
Mayor Boone discussed the need for the budget amendment.  The State projected a total 
cost of $280,000.00 for the Adela Avenue Paving Project and the lowest bid came in at 
$380,000.00.  Before the State will award the bid, the City must accept responsibility for the 
overage.  The City can apply for $25,000.00 in State funds, but only after the project is 
complete.  The City is running out of time because the asphalt mills usually shut down in 
mid-November.  Mayor Boone advised that the City could use the money that was set aside 
to pave other streets to cover the cost of the project.  There may still be enough money to 
pave Montclair.  Using the funds will not impact the money set aside for salt purchases.  
Mr. McMurtry completed the first reading of Ordinance 2021-12 An Ordinance Amending 
the Budget for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2021, Through June 30, 2022, for the City of Ludlow 
Calling for Revenue of $4,952,983.00 and Expenditures of $4,175,570.00.  Mayor Boone 
advised that the second reading will be at the special meeting on October 29, 2021, at 6:00 
p.m.  
 
Motion by Mr. Wright, second by Mr. Chapman, to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.  
Following a voice vote, motion carried:  all ayes. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Attest:       
Laurie Sparks, City Clerk     Joshua A. Boone, Mayor  
 


